
 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

House Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Rosa L DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the University of California, Riverside Sustainable Immersive 

Mobility Laboratory Program project in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this 

project is the University of California, Riverside located at 900 University Avenue, 

Riverside, California 92521. The funding would be used to purchase a four-wheel hub 

dynamometer, ancillary equipment, and a motor/engine dynamometer. This is an appropriate use 

of taxpayer funds because the project will assist in providing research regarding emerging 

sustainable mobility concepts, technologies, and products. Research conducted in this facility 

will cross multiple disciplines to include engineering, computer, and data science. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

section 272 of title 15, United States Code. 
 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 
Sincerely,  

MARK TAKANO 

Member of Congress 

 


